
Dear Chair Lyons, 
 
The Green Mountain Care Board is fine with Section 5 of H.411 as passed by the House 
regarding the extension to 2024 of the Covid flexibilities language. Please reach out if you have 
any questions. 
 
Best, 
 
Susan J. Barrett, J.D. (she/her) 
Executive Director  
Green Mountain Care Board 
 


